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Kathy Stienstra 

And  

Stacie Marlin 

Feb. 13, 2010 

The Maple Center 

Fundraiser 

Cheers to Good Health  

 
 

                         The Maple Center is extremely                 

                         grateful to Stacie Marlin for her                 

                         time, energy and talent.  She is a    

                        remarkable woman who has      

                        competently and generously served 

our mission, and exemplifies a person who has 

explored integrative health care options.  

 

Stacie is the creative genius behind our newsletters 

and annual reports.  They were her brainchild, and 

until now she has served as the editor and creator of 

their colorful and informative pages.  See our 

archives on the web page (www.themaplecenter.org) 

for past issues which stand as a tribute to her hard 

work.   

 

Stacie also served as our executive director during a 

formative time for the The Maple Center until her 

health prevented her from continuing in that role.  

Her knowledge, optimism, hard work, and skill in 

grant writing were invaluable. 

 

As Stacie now gathers energy and time for her own 

health and healing, she is passing on these roles 

with The Maple Center.  Please surround her with 

gratitude and healing thoughts.  We are truly 

thankful to her and honor her resilient spirit. 

 

Thank you, Stacie!  

Kathleen Stienstra, MD  

The Maple Center Board Chair  

Staff and Board of Directors 

http://www.themaplecenter.org/


 

The Maple Center 
Calendar Connection  

 

Integrative  
Medical Consultation and 

Medical Acupuncture 
Mondays through Fridays noon  

By Appointment  
Kathleen A. Stienstra, MD 

 

Pain Care Services 
Mondays 

By Appointment 
Michael Tindera, PA-C 

Clinical Appointments  
Call 812-235-4867 

______________ 
 

Natural Childbirth Classes 
One Saturday Each Month 
Noon-5 PM, Fee $50.00 

     Annette Alexander, Doula 

For Dates and Registration  
Call The Maple Center 

812-234-8733 

_______________        

 

Music Therapy 
Wednesday Afternoons 

By Appointment 
Fee: $50.00 

50 Minute Session 
Tracy Richardson, MS, MT-BC 

Call 812-249-4290 
        
_________________________      

          
  Healing Touch 

Tuesdays and Fridays 
By Appointment 

Margaret Moga, PhD 

Call 812-240-3302 

 

 

Mindful Moments for  

Everyday Living:   Ant Wisdom   

 
Several weeks ago, while I was crossing the campus 
of Indiana State University, I took a few moments 
to stop and watch the ants scurrying across the  
pavement.  They still amaze me.  Ever since I can 
remember, I have enjoyed watching ants go about 
their business – though I admit that I have 

interrupted that “business” when they enter into my space.  I 
know I am not the only one to sit and watch them.    
 
Just what is so fascinating about the Ant?  And what lessons can 
we learn from them? Ants are seldom alone – where there is one, 
there are probably many.  Once they begin a task they focus on 
the task; they work diligently together as a TEAM.  Ants teach us 
about community.  Some Native American sayings state that 
when “Ant Medicine” grabs your attention, it is a time to 
cooperate within your tribe.  When this happens – Take several 
deep breaths; put aside YOUR needs and focus on the NEEDS of 
the community. 
 
Ant Medicine also teaches us patience.  They never give up, they 
continue to forge ahead, inherently „seeing the light at the end of 
the tunnel‟. Ant Medicine teaches us persistence.  They KNOW 
that with patience and persistence that what they need will be 
provided.  Take three deep, slow breaths and practice letting go - 
know what is needed will arrive at the time it is NEEDED. 
 
Everyday living has many ups and downs – some appear to be 
near impossible to overcome.  When that happens to you 
remember Ant Medicine and the rubber tree plant.  Reflect on the 
words from Cahn and Van Heusen‟s 1959 famous song:  “So next 
time your found, with your chin on the ground, there‟s a lot to be 
learned, so look around.”  Then take several deep slow breaths, 
remember the ant with the rubber tree plant and have “High 
Hopes.”  
 
Choose to share a mindful moment in your life every day.  
 
 
Submitted by Roy W. Geib, Ph.D.                  

Alvin S. Levine Professor of Microbiology & 

Immunology 

Professor of Pathology & Laboratory Medicine 

Indiana University School of Medicine-Terre Haute 

The Maple Center Board Member 
      

 
 

 



SAVE 

THE  

DATE 

             Saturdays   
Downtown 

Farmers        

Market 

 
BREASTFEEDING 

COALITION 

July 11-17 

Lactation Station Vigo 

County Fair 

Commercial Building 

August 2010 

 Breastfeeding 

Awareness Month 

Aug. 2, 6:30-8:00 pm 

Gathering & Employer 

Recognition at Deming, 

Park, Quabache Shelter 

 
              Fall 2010     

                 Coronary       

                 Health            

                 Improvement      

                 Project 

 
       November 6, 2010 

Workshop:  

Creating a Path Through 

Loss -The Arts as  

Healing Tools  

BOOK REVIEW 
Do your muscles ache after working in the 

garden or playing that weekend game of ball?  

Or do you have head or neck pain, shin 

splints, sore back or legs or carpal tunnel syndrome? 

     These are a few of the 21 types of muscle pain that Dr. 

Anderson describes and gives techniques for relieving in the 

book Muscle Pain Relief in 90 Seconds: The Fold and Hold 

Method.  The techniques are free, convenient, safe, and drug 

free. The diagrams of the positions are most helpful because 

the descriptions can be a bit confusing. 

     I tried several and found them very helpful particularly in 

the upper back and neck where I must carry most of my 

tension.  He uses four basic steps and then applies them to 

various parts of the body. 

 

1. Find a tender or painful spot in your body. 

2. Fold your body over the tender spot until the pain 

disappears or is 75% relieved. 

3. Hold the comfortable position for at least 90 

seconds. 

4. Return slowly to a normal position. 

     The chapter on caring for your back has an interesting 

discussion of the history of arching your back.  He concludes 

that “current research shows that arching the back is 

beneficial in treating many back conditions.” (pg. 126)  It is 

simply stretching backwards over a chair and holding it there 

for 90 seconds.  It relieves the tension in the upper back that 

so often happens when using a computer or leaning over a 

desk or table for a length of time. This and the neck exercises 

can be done even while sitting in a chair. 

The key is to find the tender spot and then find a position that 

eases the pain and HOLD IT FOR 90 SECONDS.  I 

emphasize the holding because 90 seconds seems like a long 

time but it is necessary to give the muscle time to relax into 

the position and heal itself.  The other thing to remember is to 

come out of it slowly so the muscle doesn’t spasm. Doing the 

exercises when I come in from gardening and then before I go 

to bed at night has been helpful in getting a good night’s 

sleep.  

 

Submitted by Kathy Hackleman, Retired Librarian 

Vigo County Public Library   



BROWSE THE  

JOHN BLACK 

MEMORIAL 

LIBRARY   

 
 

How do I find books from 
the Maple Center 
Collection? 
 
 

If you click on the link 
available on the John 
Black Memorial Libraryôs 
page, or copy and paste 
the following link, you 
will be taken to the 
collection directly:  
 
http://www.google.com/b
ooks?hl=en&uid=461147
8877290630623 
 
 

When you get there, you 
will have the option of 
search within just the 
Maple Centerôs 
collection, or the entire 
world of Google Book. 
 

 

 

BREASTFEEDING RESOURCES  

IN THE WABASH VALLEY 
 

From the year 2006 to 2008, the percent of U.S. babies 

who received breast milk at any point in their lives was about 

74%. That doesn’t seem so high, though, once you consider 

that by 4 months of age, only about 33% of U.S. babies are 

breastfed. That’s one reason why La Leche League (LLL) 

exists; to help women succeed in breastfeeding, so that the 

percent of babies receiving this optimal nutrition goes up. 

Our local group, LLL of Terre Haute, shares that same 

mission for the Wabash Valley. 

LLL was founded in 1953, when the U.S. breastfeeding 

rate had dropped to close to 20%. That’s when seven 

mothers, who wanted to breastfeed but were disappointed at 

the lack of support and accurate information available to 

breastfeeding moms, began the organization. Since it was 

taboo at that time to have words like “breastfeeding,” La 

Leche League (or, The Milk League) was begun. Since then 

the group has grown, chapter by chapter, and has spread to 

countries all around the world. Nowadays, to many people 

LLL and breastfeeding are synonymous. 

LLL is a volunteer organization, and is managed at the 

group level by a Leader. A Leader is a mother who has 

breastfed a baby for one year, and has gone through the 

accreditation process through LLL to become a Leader. 

While all Leaders are trained to help mothers in the normal 

course of breastfeeding, Leaders can take on many diverse 

roles within a group that include taking helping calls and 

emails, leading monthly group meetings, and being treasurer 

and librarian for her local group. The more Leaders there are 

in an area, the more specialized their jobs are. 

After a fairly recent “changing of the guard,” our local 

group (LLL of Terre Haute) currently has one leader, which 

is me.  I am a Terre Haute transplant, originally from Fort 

Wayne. We moved our family here originally so my husband 

could seek his master’s degree at ISU. Now we are done with 

school and have jobs in town. Currently, I teach biology at a 

local high school while our son enjoys school at Lost Creek 

elementary.  

Monthly LLL meetings are a great place to get together 

with moms who are currently breastfeeding, or mothers who 

are considering it. There is a new topic each month to discuss, 

but the top priority is to help mothers with any breastfeeding 

http://www.google.com/books?hl=en&uid=4611478877290630623
http://www.google.com/books?hl=en&uid=4611478877290630623
http://www.google.com/books?hl=en&uid=4611478877290630623


 

 

questions or concerns they 

might have. Our group’s 

meetings are usually held 

on the third Wednesday of 

the month, at 7:00 pm., and 

babies and toddlers are 

very welcome! For more 

information on meeting 

locations or to become a 

member please call 812-

420-1508 or email 

colleen.magnuson@gmail.c

om. You can also find our 

group at www.llli.org. 

 

Submitted by 

Colleen Magnuson 

La Leche League and 

Breastfeeding Coalition  

of the Wabash Valley 
 

 

La Leche League 

Meetings 
3

rd
 Wednesday 

Of Each Month 

               7:00PM 

For Information Call: 

812-420-1508 

 

 

 

Breastfeeding 

Coalition 

of the Wabash Valley 
Meetings: 

1
st
 Monday of Each Month 

5:30 PM 

The Maple Center 

For Information Call the 

Maternal Health Clinic: 

812-238-7301 

Gardening 101- Natural Pest Control  
 

Hi fellow gardeners…. 

       July is here now and most of us have some plants 

growing and producing. That’s the good news, however, 

along with the plants often comes some unwanted bugs and 

pests. So, I thought this could be a good time to talk about 

“worms”. The two I would like to focus on our referred to as 

cabbage loopers/cabbageworms and tomato hornworms. Both 

of these pests have ferocious appetites and can really cause a 

lot of damage to the plants in just a day or two so they need to 

be watched for and controlled as soon as there is any 

evidence of them.  

 

     Cabbage loopers (also called cabbageworms) are green 

worms about 1 ¼ to 1 ½ inches long and 

usually seen on the under sides of leaves. 

They also leave piles of green excrement 

(that’s the nice word) that can easily be 

seen down in the leaves of cabbage and broccoli plants. As 

the saying goes…”the best defense is a good offense” so the 

ideal control with these pests is to use lightweight insect 

barriers/row covers shortly after the young plants get 

established in the garden.  These covers have to be 

lightweight to not injure the plants plus allow air, light and 

moisture to get thorough. These covers are available at local 

garden centers or in garden catalogs.  They will last several 

seasons and really do the job.  

 

     Now, if you are like me and just don’t get around to 

getting the covers on and need other options then I use a Bt-

based product. Bt stands for bacillus thuringiensis which is a 

naturally occurring bacterium in the environment that has 

been isolated and used with organic crops for several 

decades. There are different types of Bt products depending 

on the crop and the pest. One trade name for the one to be 

used for the pests we are discussing is Thuricide. I have 

purchased this at the Apple House before or again it is 

available in most garden catalogs including Garden’s Alive! 

Different companies will put different names on their 

products but read the description and it will specify for 

caterpillar control.  This usually comes as a powder that is 

mixed up and applied with a garden sprayer. It might be 

available already in a spray formula for small areas. It works 

mailto:colleen.magnuson@gmail.com
mailto:colleen.magnuson@gmail.com


great and it’s the only 

low/nontoxic product I 

have found to control the 

undesirable caterpillars. Be 

sure to apply it when the 

weather is dry and spray 

both the top and undersides 

of leaves. Unless there is 

heavy rainfall within a few 

days of application I have 

been able to get effective 

control with just one 

application per season. In 

some years I have had to 

do a second spraying about 

2 weeks after the first one I 

think mostly because of 

young caterpillars still 

hatching out. Give this 

product some serious 

consideration since the 

typical conventional 

pesticide that is used is 

Sevin. Sevin is a HIGHLY 

toxic product to humans, 

animals, the environment 

and to the honeybees 

(which are already in a 

serious state of decline). 
       

 

 

 

 

     The tomato hornworm 

is the other caterpillar pest. 

Once you have seen one of 

these downright ugly 

worms you likely will 

never forget them. They 

can grow to 3 or 4 inches 

long and you can literally 

watch them eat the tomato 

leaves (they also will eat 

potato leaves) so check 

both crops especially if you have them close to each other. I 

have never found a good way to prevent these pests all 

together so I just watch very closely all summer and know 

that sooner or later they will show up.  

 

     As much as I truly dislike handling them I do go out every 

day and pick them off the plants. I like to carry a can of soapy 

water with me and drop them in the can as I pick them off. 

They are very tricky to see because they blend in so well. In 

addition to picking them off I use the same Bt product as 

described above to control these hornworms also. Without 

some sort of control they will literally make a tomato plants 

look like a skeleton and they take huge bites out of the 

tomatoes. If you see some with white eggs on 

them leave these alone because a wasp has 

laid these eggs that will then kill the 

hornworm…Mother Nature at work.  

 

     I have been told that in some area even in our country that 

people fry these tomato hornworms as a delicacy. ……All I 

can say is they are most welcome to any that I have.  

 

     I hope you all are having some good experiences with 

your gardens. 
 

Submitted by Karen Cunningham, LPT 

The Maple Center Board Member 

 sheva18@yahoo.com 

 
Dear Readers,  

Your feedback would be 

appreciated and used to  

make decisions for future  

issues of The Maple Centerõs 

Monthly Matters.  

Please send comments and or 

suggestions to:  

         mgeib@themaplecenter.org.  

mailto:sheva18@yahoo.com


The Portrait 

Project   

The healing properties of art 
were in full view during this 

unique Portrait Project Exhibit.  

Each of the portrait subjects has a 

chronic illness and each revealed 

her/his passion for living while 

managing medical challenges.  The 

four portrait subjects shared their 

inspirational stories through the 

portraits as well as through the 

written reflections by the portrait 

subjects, health careers students 

and the artist, Eloise Weymouth  
 
 
 

 

The Portrait Project exhibit was 

presented by The Maple Center 

and funded by an Arts Illiana 

grant. The Maple Center is grateful 

to the Vigo County Public Library 

and Westminster Village for 

displaying this exhibit. Future 

plans are to display the exhibit at 

Indiana State University this fall. 

 

Our final portrait subject for the 

Monthly Matters newsletter is Lisa 

Wiley. Read on to learn about 

Lisa’s inspiring life story and 

participation in The Maple 

Center’s Portrait Project. 

 

PORTRAIT PROJECT 

REFLECTION 

                 of Lisa Wiley  

   By Eloise Weymouth, Artist 

 

October 20, 2008: Our initial visit 

was by telephone. I was told that 

Lisa had rheumatoid arthritis and 

chronic pancreatitis, in addition to 

that a broken arm!  

 

We met on a gloomy and blustery 

day in the back at the Raven 

Gallery on Ohio St. in Terre Haute. 

Marty Martinez, gallery owner, 

was very gracious in allowing us to 

set up there. I was in the back spreading out my paints, when Lisa came in. 

She is a slender and very lovely, dark-haired, young woman with a sparkling 

personality. I was delighted that she agreed to be one of our participants. She 

was dressed casually in jeans and sweater, but her choice of a long scarf and 

jewelry gave her a very elegant and sophisticated air. We selected a comfy 

chair for her to sit in while I got started on my project. 

 

Because of her condition, I limited my session to an hour and a half. 

Nevertheless, we immediately jumped in and got to know each other right off 

the bat. Certainly not a shy 

girl, she told me about her 

family and how she had 

contracted her devastating 

health conditions. By all 

appearances she looked the 

picture of health, but one 

can easily be fooled by the 

trim on a pretty package 

without knowing the 

condition of the contents. 

She explained that she was 

in so much pain because of 

the pancreatitis that she 

constantly needed to wear a 

patch just so she could function. “My life just consists of constant trips to the 

doctor,” she told me in a moment of complete honesty. This is just an 

unbelievable situation that has occurred to a vibrant young woman who was a 

practicing EMT and taking nurse’s training. This young mother with a 

daughter, who was dependant on her, was struck in her early 20s through a 

“medical accident” which will affect her for the rest of her life. 

My painting skills were tested, because it had been such a long time since I 

had done any portrait painting, but the subject was willing and I accomplished 

much more than I thought I could. I was able to get a fairly accurate 

background, shaping of her face, and roughed in the entire space. I blocked in 

her long dark hair, scarf, clothing and layout of her facial structure. Next time 

I’ll concentrate on the details in her face including those pretty little laugh 

lines around her mouth. I am hoping in one more session I can bring this to 

completion. I was pleased when the session was over that my painting was off 

to a good start. 

 

Spring was in the air, but so was the wind…not quite warm weather yet. We 

planned to meet again at the Raven Gallery on this Thursday afternoon, this 

time a med student, Abby Lea, joined us as part of our Portrait Project. I was 

hoping to finish this portrait up and Abby was planning to do some observing 

and sketching, too. Again I intended the session not to last more than an hour 

and a half. Lisa arrived with her cheery smile, while I was carrying my art 

supplies into the shop and before I had finished Abby appeared, too. 

 

 Lisa was in especially good humor as she was anxious to share some very 

important news with us. Since our last session, she announced that she and her 

long-time companion had married. We laughed as she told us how he had 

proposed to her, while their children, who were in the know, watched on. Her 

spirits were good as we shared introductions and did a little catch up from last 

time. I was slow in getting into “it” and again going over the completed 

painting, matching up the lines, changing colors, looking for new highlights 

and overall adding depth to the canvas. My work was not as complete as I had 



hoped and as the time went on, I 

saw I would not be able to 

complete the portrait today. 

Abby shared her experience about 

school and told us about her 

studies in art history before she 

decided to go on to medical 

school. She told us how hectic her 

schedule is and of the classes she 

is taking. I was glad it was her and 

not me, because one must have a 

lot of dedication to complete what 

she is undertaking. I was delighted 

that she also felt it important to be 

a part of this study. She worked on 

a pencil drawing of Lisa during the 

session which turned out fine, 

pleasing all of us. 

 

PORTRAIT PROJECT 

REFLECTION 
By 

Lisa Wiley, Portrait Subject 

This was my first day as a project 

volunteer model.  All persons 

involved were Eloise Weymouth 

(Artist), Abigail Ley (Indiana 

University Medical Student), and 

myself Lisa Wiley (Portrait 

Subject). 

 

As the project began to start we 

were asking each other questions, 

on a more personal level; about 

families, work, and ethics, friends, 

education and health history. 

 

Eloise then arranged her painting 

supplies placed me in position and 

began to paint.  Eloise then took a 

plain while canvas and turned it 

into art. 

 

Abby then began to sketch a 

picture of my face with pencil.  

During her sketching process, she 

was asking me questions about my 

health problems: First the 

diagnosis of pancreatitis, number of prescriptions for treatment, and the 

prognosis for chronic pancreatitis. 

 

For myself, I’ve never done any type of modeling.  I’ve only worked in the 

medical field for 15 years as a nurse, x-ray Tech, and medic.  However, I did 

find it to be a bit therapeutic and enjoyable.  By the end of my painting I was 

grateful because not only did I get enjoyment out of this project but I had met 

a dear new friend “the artist”. 

 

Second Reflection 

This is my second time as a project volunteer model.  This painting was done 

at the Hayne Building.  And all persons involved are as follows: Eloise 

Weymouth (Artist), MelissaGeib (Portrait Project Coordinator), Amanda 

Pinney (Indiana State University, Public Health Student) and myself (Portrait 

Subject) 

 

As this project began we were asking each other questions regarding family, 

work, friends, and education, and mostly about my health history. 

 

Eloise placed everybody in particular positions and then she began to paint.  

This particular sitting Eloise painted for about 3 hours. 

 

Melissa took photographs of the entire sitting, took notes and asked questions 

about my health and family.  Amanda also asked several questions regarding 

my history of pancreatitis, surgeries, family and treatments. 

 

For myself, this is now the 2
nd

 time for me to do one of these project sittings 

and I found it just as enjoyable as my first. 

 

PORTRAIT PROJECT REFLECTION 
By Amanda Pinney 

Indiana State University Student 

 

I am Amanda Pinney an 

ISU Public Health Major 

and will be perusing 

graduate school here at 

ISU or IU in Bloomington. 

I hope to get my master’s 

degree in Health 

Promotion. I would love to 

work on a college campus 

in the Student Health 

Promotion Department. I 

hope to help people 

change their health 

behaviors in order to live longer, healthier lives. 

 

I agreed to do this project because I thought it would be a very interesting 

experience, and was like anything I have ever had the opportunity to do. I 

thought learning about a person and how they live with an illness in their 

everyday life would be interesting. 

 

During the visit, I got to spend time with Eloise and Lisa. When Lisa first 

arrived, I wondered to myself, “What could possibly be affecting her health?” 

She came in and sat down and I didn’t notice anything about her. I was 

expecting someone who “looked” sick, but Lisa is very beautiful and full of 



 

 

life. After Eloise began to paint 

her, we started talking about her 
family. She talked about her 

daughter who lives with her at 

home a lot. Her daughter seems to 

mean a lot to her. We talked about 

fun things we liked to do, and 

found we had many similarities. 

After awhile, we began to talk 

about how she had to adjust her 

whole life after she became sick. 

She also has an interest in health, 

being that she was an EMT before 

she became too sick to work. She 

told Eloise and I all about some of 

the funny, and some not so funny, 

stories she had from that 

experience in her life. I learned a 

lot from Lisa that day. She is proof 

that an illness can’t keep you from 

living a happy and enjoyable life. 

She seems to be extremely happy 

and a fighter for sure. I’m really 

glad I got to meet her. 

 

PORTRAIT PROJECT ARTIST 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Eloise Weymouth the Portrait 

Project Artist was awarded a 

Wabash Valley Art Guild Blue 

Ribbon for her portrait of Lisa 

Wiley. 

 

For Eloise Weymouth drawing and 

doing art have been a lifelong 

passion. Drawing since a child, 

officially Eloise started by taking 

the “Draw Me” challenge when 

she was 13  

 

In Indiana she has exhibited her 

work at the Wabash Valley Art 

Guild Spring Shows, the River 

City Art Association shows, the 

Raven Gallery, Arts Illiana 

Collections, the Bicentennial Art 

Gallery in Paris, IL and at Terre Haute City Hall. 

 

Her desire is to make people more aware of how the arts can enrich lives, 

especially children.  She believes the fun is in the doing! Eloise can be reached 

at eeweymouth@yahoo.com or phone at 812.466.7754.  

 
The Maple Center’s Portrait Project exhibit has been offered to our 

community through the generous contributions of: 

                                                                                                                                 ARTIST  

Eloise Weymouth 
  

PORTRAIT SUBJECTS 

John W. Buck 

Nellie Gresham 

Gina Stepp 

Lisa Wiley 

  

STUDENTS 

Abigail Ley 

 Indiana University School of Medicine, Medical Student 

Amanda Pinney 

Indiana State University, Public Health Student 

Megan Woodsmall 

Indiana State University, Biology Student 

 
In addition to the Artist,  

Portrait Subjects and Students  
The Maple Center  
Extends Gratitude  

to 
Arts Illiana 

Vigo County Public Library 

Westminster Village 

Todd Stokes 

The Golden Frame 

Custom Framing&Glass Etching 

 
Raven Gallery 

Wabash Valley Art Guild 

 

John Fuller 

Roy Geib 

Cindi Marietta 

    Suzi Unger 

 

mailto:eeweymouth@yahoo.com


     

 

FIND 

 

          MEDICAL       

    INFORMATION  

24/7 at the 
 VIGO COUNTY 

PUBLIC LIBRARY 

 

PART I 

 

     The Vigo County Public 

Library offers a large 

variety of databases that 

can be accessed 24/7 from 

home, school, or work, as 

well as within the library 

itself during regular hours 

of operation.  Some 

excellent databases are in 

the Health and Medical 

category.  This month I 

will discuss the ones the 

library pays for via your 

property tax dollars which 

support the library, and 

next month I will talk about 

the ones paid for by 

Indiana statewide tax 

dollars in INSPIRE.  To 

access these databases, 

follow these steps: 

 

Go to www.vigo.lib.in.us 

Hover over Databases  

in the blue bar. 

Move down and click on  

by Subject 
Click on Health and 

Medical 

Click on the database you 

wish to search. 

     Anyone is welcome to use library computers within our 

locations.  Outside the library building, you will be asked to 

enter the 14 digit library card number found on the back of 

your library card.  Type it without spaces, i.e. 

29228008123456   

 

     Library cards are free to Vigo County residents, and those 

living in surrounding counties in Indiana may qualify as well, 

due to working in Vigo County or holding library cards from 

other Indiana public libraries who have signed a reciprocal 

agreement with us.  Call 232-1113 and ask for Lending for 

questions concerning borrower privileges. 

 

ConsumerLab.com 

     This database contains information for consumers about 

vitamins, herbs, supplements and nutritional products for 

adults and children, even including a few pet products.  

Consumer Lab acts as a watchdog to determine that the 

vitamins and supplements you buy really contain what is 

claimed.  It certainly doesn’t cover everything sold in the 

stores, but if the product you are looking for is listed, you can 

determine if it is a quality item.  If it’s not on their list, it is 

not necessarily a negative, as some manufacturers choose not 

to have their products tested.  There are many inexpensive 

brands on the market, and my experience has been that they 

often are not listed, or only a few products out of their line 

have been tested.  There is an index of brands if you want to 

search that way.  For those who shop at Sam’s Club, 

Members Mark supplements seem to frequently be listed.  

There is an encyclopedia link where you can read about 

various diseases and conditions with recommendations of 

helpful supplements.  However, to prevent interactions, it is 

best to discuss this with your doctor before adding new 

supplements.  If you have any problems finding your way 

around, there is a site map at the very bottom of the home 

page. 

 For more assistance with these databases or any other 

questions, call the Reference Desk, 232-1113 x2241 or 

x2242.   

Submitted by Laura Mitchell, Reference Librarian 

Vigo County Public Library 

http://www.vigo.lib.in.us/


The lovely centerpieces were 

donated by TMC Board Member 

Karen Cunningham. 

Laura Mitchell accepts a TMC 

donation to the Vigo County 

Public Library of a Tai Chi DVD 

and a Tai Chi CD. 

 

The Maternal Health Care  

component of TMC is represented 

by Dr. Leah Ramer(retired ISU 

Nursing), Anne Mishler 

(Heartland Midwives) and Mary 

Huffman (Maternal Health 

Clinic). 

 

5th Annual Dinner and Board Meeting 
Supporters of The Maple Center gathered on June 2, 2010 to celebrate 

the center’s accomplishments. Board Member Roy Geib created a 

power point photo review of 2009 programs and it was presented during 

the dinner hour.  Attendees had the opportunity to review the 2009 

Annual Report which will be available on The Maple Center website 

and in the office. 

 

Attendees enjoyed the heart 

healthy and delicious dinner 

catered by Simply Decadent, using 

the guidelines of the CHIP-

Coronary Health Improvement 

Project. 

 

Speakers for the evening included 

The Maple Center’s clinicians:  

Margaret Moga-Healing Touch; Deborah Stevens-Smoking Cessation; 

Tracy Richardson-Music Therapy; Sandra 

Hendrich -Physical Therapy; and Kathleen 

Stienstra- CHIP. 

 

Board members Janett Allen and Zann Carter 

were recognized for their past contributions to 

The Maple Center.  Dr. Katheleen Stienstra 

presented the library with a donation of a Tai 

Chi DVD and a CD for their support of 

TMC’s programs. 

 

Board members Karen Cunningham and Zann 

Carter presented Kathy Stienstra with a Compassionate Goddess 

Pendant created by Zann. This was in recognition of the generous 

donation to TMC from the estate of 

Kathy’s father Virgil Auen and the 

continued support from her mother 

Phyllis Auen. 

 
On behalf of The Maple Center 

thank you to all attended the 

annual dinner meeting and to  all 

whose contributions made this 

event memorable and enjoyable 

including: Tawyna Wittington and Simply Decadent;  Speakers; 

Planning Committee-Annette Alexander, Vanta Black, Carol Crawford, 

Karen Cunningham, Roy Geib, and Kathy Stienstra; Kristi Turner and 

Katy Harden for their registration assistance and the Vigo County 

Public Library. 

Please consider joining us in 2011! 

Submitted by 

Melissa Dominguez Geib, MEd 

Executive Director 



BREASTFEEDING 

WORKS  

1
st
 Annual Employer 

Recognition and 

Gathering  

 
The Breastfeeding Coalition of 

the Wabash Valley will 

celebrate National 

Breastfeeding Awareness 

Month (www.womenshealth.gov) 

by recognizing Wabash Valley 

businesses and employers at: 

Breastfeeding Works 

August 2, 2010 

 

Wabash Valley residents are 

asked to nominate 

businesses/employers 

supportive of returning-to-

work employees who continue 

to be breastfeeding mothers. 

Nomination deadline is July 

26.  

 

Nomination forms are available 

from Breastfeeding Coalition 

members, at The Maple Center 

1801 N. Sixth Street, Suite 200, 

Terre Haute, IN 47804 or by 

calling 812-238-7301. 

  

“Breastfeeding Works” is a first 

annual free event on Monday, 

August 2, 2010 from 6:30-

8:00PM at the Quabache Shelter 

in Deming Park, Terre Haute 

(corner of Fruitridge and Ohio 

Blvd). The shelter is located at 

the children’s playground area.  

  

Sponsored by the Breastfeeding 

Coalition of the Wabash Valley 

“Breastfeeding Works” is a 

casual, informative gathering 

for all family members, 

supporters and those interested 

in learning more about 

breastfeeding.  Breastfeeding is 

doable, practical and beneficial. 

A panel of breastfeeding experts will be on hand to discuss the benefits 

and practical aspects of breastfeeding including return to the workplace, 

and will answer questions. The panel includes mothers, a lactation 

counselor, and the local La Leche League leader. The gathering will 

give those with an interest in breastfeeding an opportunity to interact 

with others and to expand their knowledge related to breastfeeding and 

its many benefits. Awards will be presented to nominated Wabash 

Valley businesses and employers. Light refreshments will be provided. 

  

In 2009 with a grant from the Indiana Perinatal Network the 

Breastfeeding Coalition of the Wabash Valley was formed to promote 

and to encourage breastfeeding in Vigo and surrounding counties. For 

additional information contact the Breastfeeding Coalition by calling 

812-238-7301. Those interested and supportive of breastfeeding are 

encouraged to nominate businesses/employers for recognition of their 

support and to attend the first annual “Breastfeeding Works” on August 

2nd. 

 

 

                          

 

 

 

              LACTATION STATION  
           Sponsored by  

     Breastfeeding Coalition of the Wabash Valley 

  Vigo County Fair Commercial Building 
July 11- 17 

   For a breastfeeding mom and her hungry child amidst the       

   bustling crowd a Lactation Station is a haven!  

 

   A tent will provide an area of comfort and privacy for      

   breastfeeding mothers and their babies. An informational  

   display and literature will be available to interested persons  

   at the Lactation Station.  Coalition members will volunteer  

   in the evenings to staff the area. 
 

   A guest book had the following entries by users of the first     

   Lactation Station at the 2009 Vigo County Fair: 

        “Great idea!”   “Awesome!”   “Finally!”   “ Fabulous!”    

http://www.womenshealth.gov/

